Jamberoo Public School

WEEK 9 TERM 4 2014 NEWSLETTER PH: 4236 0173 FAX: 4236 0633

Tuesday 9th December - Jamberoo Rec Park /Class End of Year Activities = ©°
- No Lunch Orders

Friday 12th December - Presentation Day 9.30am

Monday 15th December - Christmas Assembly 9.30am

Tuesday 16th December - Gold Day

Wednesday 17th December - Students’ Last Day

Dear Parents and Caregivers,

Today our students were extremely fortunate to be entertained by the Year 8 and 9 concert and brass band from Manly Selective High
School. The large band of 68 members was very talented and Jamberoo students were able to listen, play some of their instruments
and dance to some fabulous tunes.

A big thank you to Sue Mawbey for doing such a wonderful job on the 2015 school calendars. There is a photo of every child and
artwork from some students. It is a huge job organising the calendar and we are very grateful for the time and effort Sue has put into
preparing this calendar. They will be sold at our presentation day and at the office.

I would also personally like to thank the many parents who help our school throughout the year with travel, class reading and writing,
chooks and garden, donations, fund raising and many other activities not listed. We appreciate the way Jamberoo Public School is
supported by its parents and the community. A special thank you also to Mrs Dowling and Mrs De Las Heras for organising our thank
you afternoon tea.

Last Friday, ten outstanding candidates delivered speeches to support their nomination for leadership roles in 2015. We were very
proud of every candidate and feel confident that there will be an excellent leadership team in 2015. School Captains for 2015, as
elected by the students and staff, are:

School Captains — Luke Behl-Shanks and Angus Swan School Vice-Captains — Evie Heyblok and Madison Matrevska.
Congratulations to these four students. They will receive their badges at the end of year Presentation Day Assembly.
Tomorrow after recess the school will elect the six Senior House Leaders for 2015. Candidates will deliver short speeches to their
house groups, which will be followed by voting. Good luck to all candidates.

Our final assembly for the year will be our Presentation Day Assembly on Friday, 12t December commencing at 9.30am. During this
time we will celebrate sport, academic and citizenship achievements, be entertained by the Stage 2 choir and hand over leadership to
our 2015 school leaders. We look forward to seeing many parents, family and community members on this day to share our 2014
achievements.
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Semester 2 reports will also go home next Friday. Please read the comments rather than focus on the grades and remember that the
grade of C means your child is doing what is expected of them at that grade level. We aim to celebrate the achievements of each
child as well as point to some areas that could be further developed for future growth. | am extremely proud of the achievements of
every child at Jamberoo Public School.

Suzanne Hammond-Warne

Principal

Library Lowdown
Please return all borrowed library books ASAP. The final overdue notices will be issued on Monday, with payment expected by the end
of the week, please.

Virtue - Tact

Congratulations! You are practicing Tact when you......

¢ Think before you speak

« Decide if it is better to tell the truth or keep silent

o Often keep unpleasant or critical thoughts to yourself
e Become sensitive to other people’s feelings

Ice Cream Fundraiser
Home Ice Cream School Fundraiser order along with the money is due back to the school by Tuesday 9th December and delivery will
be Tuesday 16th December. Thank you to everyone who has already placed an order.

Uniforms
We have a shortage of school uniforms for both boys and girls in sick bay. If you have any spare uniforms, in good condition from size
8 up could you please drop them at the office.

Gold Day — 16" December

Gold Day is coming and our hope is that all students at Jamberoo Public School are Gold students — it is certainly doable (so let’s all
get our awards in). Students who have come partway through the year, see Ms Hammond-Warne to find out what you are aiming for
— perhaps it is Silver. On Gold Day, we will have surf life savers here at school with some beach safety information in the morning.
Then we will get on the buses and head to Kiama to Coronation Park and Surf Beach. We will have a picnic lunch and head off to
various activities, including games with the surf life savers.

A new activity for this year’s Gold Day is a sand sculpture competition on the beach. We are collecting margarine containers and ice
cream containers that can be used for our sand sculptures. Please bring them in to the tub set up in the hall. (Thank you for your
help with this!!)

Mrs McCormack

Debating
This Friday we will hold our final debating session for the year, in the library at 8.15am. Hope to see you all there.

[ Giving Tree
| Every year, Elders Real Estate conducts a ‘Giving Tree’ during the holiday season. This is an opportunity for Jamberoo students to
1\ spare a thought or two for those in our community who are not as fortunate as we. During this time children tend to be very
J focused on themselves and what they want. Our Christmas tree has been set up in the hall for families to place gifts under. Please
consider taking some time to talk with your children about what a needy child might like and perhaps purchase a gift together.
Please do not wrap the gifts, as the Giving Tree organisers need them unwrapped to hand on to an appropriate recipient. Let’s
reach out and see if we can get one gift from each family in the school under that tree this year! Thank you to Vivienne at Elders |
for your organisation of this worthy collection every year.

Email:  jamberoo-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

Strive and Succeed Website: www.jamberoo-p.school.nsw.edu.au



mailto:jamberoo-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.jamberoo-p.school.nsw.edu.au
mailto:jamberoo-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.jamberoo-p.school.nsw.edu.au

Dragon Tag
What a fantastic day we had at the Tongarra Dragon Tag Gala Day last Tuesday! All of our teams displayed excellent skill, teamwork
and sportsmanship. Thank you to all of the parents who supported the day by transporting the children and an enormous thank you
to Rob Poole and Mongo Delamont for their assistance with the management of teams on the day. Below are some recounts of the
day:

On the 25 of November Stage 2 and 3 went to Albion Oval. There were 2 senior boys teams and 2 senior girls teams. | was in team 2
(boys) and my team-mates were Mitch, Brandon, Jay, Angus, Thomas and Brady. The first team we versed was Albion Park Rail and
we won 6-0. The second game was against Shellharbour and we won 5-2. In the third game against Tullimbar we won 7-1 and in the
last game against Mt Terry and we just won with a score of 3-2. It was a really sunny day and | think everyone played really well.
Hamish Forbes-Brown

On the 25" of November Years 3,4,5 and 6 went to a Dragon Tag Gala Day. Year 5 and 6 had 4 teams - 2 boys’ teams and 2 girls’
teams. | was in team 2 on the girl’s teams. We had 6 in our team. Our team was Brielle, Evie, Keturah, Phoenix and I. We also had 2
people sub in because we did not have enough players. Our subs were Sarah W, Annie, Alani and Madison M. Team 2 played 4 games,
in the first game we versed Albion Park Rail and the score was 4/1. Our team won! The 2" team we versed was Shellharbour and the
score was 2/0. Our team won again! The 3 team we versed was Mt Terry and the score was 4/2. We also won! The last team we
versed was Tullimbar and we won 2/0. Altogether the day was amazing. | scored 2 tries and had lots of fun!

Molly Parrish-Gibbons

On Tuesday 25" November 2014 Jamberoo’s Stage 2 and Stage 3 students attended Albion Oval for a Dragon Tag Gala Day. My team-
mates were Alani, Annie, Tireni, Sarah W, Imogen and Lucie. We also needed a sub so we used Eliza Schweitzer as our sub for three
games then we used Brielle Perry as our sub for the last game. These were my teams scores: Firstly we played Albion Park Rail and
won with a score of 5-2, then we played Tullimbar and won that game with a score of 5-0, after that we had a lunch break and then
played Shellhabour and won 7-0, and for our final game we played our community friends Minnamurra and won with a total score of
5-1! So there you have it folks we were undefeatable and as a matter of fact all of the Jamberoo teams won all of their games. | had a
fantastic day and at first | didn’t know how to play Dragon Tag and | now know from participating in this great event! | would like to
say thank you to Mrs Kunkler and Mrs Behl-Shanks for taking us, and also thank you to the Dragons for organising this awesome day
that many people would have surely loved.

Madison Mitrevska

On the 25.11.14 Stage 2 and 3 went to Albion Oval to play Dragon Tag/Oztag. Stage 3 had 2 boys’
team and 2 girls’ teams. In my team there was Angus who was our captain, Thomas, Luke P,
Brandon, Hamish, Mitchell and Brady.

See our results below:

J.P.S VS APR- 6-0

J.P.S VS SHELLHARBOUR-5-2

J.P.SVS TULLIMBAR-7-1

J.P.S VS MT TERRY-3-2

We had 4 games and we won all of them, in fact all Jamberoo teams were undefeated!

Jay Papesch-Ward

Yesterday some Stage 2 and Stage 3 students went to a Dragon Tag Gala Day. For stage 3 the girls
and boys were split into 2 groups each. | was in Team 1 with Annie, Tireni, Sarah W, Madi, Lucie, and
for our team on some games because we needed an extra pIayW :
score was 5/2 to us. The 2" game was against Tullimbar and w ~

won 5/0. There was lunch in the middle of the 4 games that wer : :
for about half an hour each. Our last two games were agains
Shellharbour and Minnamurra we won both games 7/0 and 5/1 s
we were undefeated! So were all the other Jamberoo teams.
Alani Papesch-Santis
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Year Six Fundraiser Mini Fete

Every year, Year 6 organise a fundraiser to raise money to buy a farewell gift for the school. This year, Year 6 would like to
run a mini fete. The fete will take place at school between lunch and recess on Monday 8" December. To support this
fundraiser, students may bring to school a small amount of money to spend at the fete. Stalls will range from activities such
as Nerf Gun target shooting, a crazy hair stall and basketball hoop shooting competitions to cake and milkshake/spider
stalls. The cost for each stall will range from 50c to $2. In addition the students will be allowed to wear mufti on the day
and bring a donation.

Melinda Kunkler and Year 6

Carols in the Park

This year’s Carols in the Park starts at 7:15. All families & friends are invited. Students who are performing please wear
something with the colours red, green or white.

Stage 1 — performing at 7:40 Stage 2 — performing at 8:07 Stage 3 — performing at 8:38

Year 6 Farewell Dinner

Please spare a thought the the wonderful parents who are organising the Year 6 Farewell Dinner for your children!!!

RSVP and monies were due on the 26th November and they are still waiting on some, please make the effort that all
monies and RSVP are returned to the JPS office by Monday 8th December. We all are aware how difficult it is planning a
party with different catering requirements. If we have not received payment by Monday 8th we will assume that you or
your child will not be attending the farewell dinner.

This morning we went to the Life Education Van. We learnt about safety. We also learnt about Body Parts. Healthy Harold nearly bit
my ear off. Greg was the leader. We watched a movie about safety. On the movie there was a bus called Tour Bus. In the Life
Education Van at the end we got a book. | had lots of fun at the Life Education Van. | love Life Education.

Cameron Aubin

When my class went to the Life Education Van it was fun. | dreamt about my mum and me on the bus. | love Life Education. The
person who taught us is Greg. It was fun in the Life Education Van. | love school too.
Molly Maurer

When we went to the Life Education Van we learnt about body parts, bullying, rubbish, sharp items, being water safe, being
healthy, feelings and being anxious. We got to hug Healthy Harold. He said “I was his girlfriend” and the second time he bit me on
the ear. We got to watch a Healthy Harold movie. Ryan got to wear a body part costume and the class got to stick on the body parts
on him. At the end of our time there, we got a booklet of fun stuff to do. We had lots of fun.

Pippi Mclnnes

At Life Education we had fun. We also got to watch a video. It was in a van. It was very very very fun. We learnt what to do when
someone is bullying you.
Isabel Ryan
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CLASS AWARDS

WYALLA TANGALLA DRUALLA BIRRAHLEE
Lilly Mawbey Noah Jennings Lillian Kofod Imogen Smith
Sarah Hall Ollie Harris Eliza Schweitzer Keturah Fitzgerald
Ryan Smith Hannah Williams Charli Woolley Tireni Mawbey
Laura Hall Amarli Aquilina Alani Papesch-Santis
Spenser Thomas Alex Mills Annie Schweitzer
Annique Burnett Finn Gawith Aaron Case-Gully
Max Paarisotto
VIRTUE AWARD:
Isabel Ryan Saffron Willobey Matila Smith and Lachian Poole Luke Behl-Shanks

HOUSE WINNER: Waughope

2014 SALVATION ARMY GIVING
TREE

*

Jamberoo have much pleasure once again hosting a
Giving Tree in 2014 on behalf of the Salvation Army.
We ask for your assistance to ensure that the less
fortunate children in our local area have a reason to
smile on Christmas morning. It is as easy as dropping
into your local Elders office in Jamberoo and placing a
new toy under our Giving Tree. Last year Elders
Jamberoo alone collected over 150 new toys. This
was a fantastic effort by our very generous local
community.

This year’s appeal concludes Monday 8" December, 2014.
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Summer Holidays Chook Roster

The end of the year is fast approaching, hooray.... so we need to get organised with the chook roster over the
school holidays.

Monday 22nd December - Weir Family Tuesday 23rd December - Weir Family
Wednesday 24th December - Weir Family Thursday 25th December - Weir Family
Friday 26th December Sophie & Hannah Williams Saturday 27th December Sophie & Hannah Williams
Sunday 28th December - Sophie & Hannah Williams Monday 29th December - Sophie & Hannah Williams
Tuesday 30th December - Weir Family Wednesday 31st December - Weir Family
Thursday 1st January - Weir Family Friday 2nd January - Weir Family
Saturday 3rd January Sunday 4th January
Monday 5th January Tuesday 6th January
Wednesday 7th January Thursday 8th January
Friday 9th January Saturday 10th January
Sunday 11th January Monday 12th January
Tuesday 13th January Wednesday 14th January
Thursday 15th January Friday 16th January
Saturday 17th January Sunday 18th January
Monday 19th January Tuesday 20th January
Wednesday 21st January - McCormack Family Thursday 22nd January - McCormack Family
Triday 23rd January - McCormack Family Saturday 24th January
Sunday 25th January Monday 26th January
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School Evaluation Team

I, , would 1like
to be a member of the School Evaluation Team.

Signature Date

FORM

JAMBEROO PUBLIC SCHOOL
SPIRIT OF SERVICE AWARD

The Spirit of Service Award is an award to recognise a parent or community member who volunteers their time to helping

Jamberoo Public School and its student’s. This can be in many various roles. We have so many helpful parents and community
members who assist the school and this award would just, in a small way, acknowledge those people who give up some of their

for the Jamberoo students.

Please feel free to nominate someone who you think deserves this award and hand it in to school or give to myself.

Thank you
Jacqui McGee

Presentation Dag

Dear Parents, Grandparents, Familg and Friends
We would like to extend an invitation to attend our annual Presentation Day on I:riclag 12th
December at 9.30am in the School Hall.
We hope to see you there

Saturday 6th December - Hall Family Sunday 7th December - Hall Family
Saturday | 3th December - Hannah & Sophie Williams Sunday 4th December - Hannah & Sophie Williams

Saturday 20th December - Hall Family Sunday 2 | st December - Hall Family




